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Milperra Public School 
Project update | October 2021 

Investing in our schools 

The NSW Government is investing $7.9 billion over the next four years, continuing its program to deliver 215 new and 
upgraded schools to support communities across NSW. This is the largest investment in public education 
infrastructure in the history of NSW. 

The NSW Department of Education is committed to delivering new and upgraded schools for communities across 
NSW. The delivery of these important projects is essential to the future learning needs of our students and supports 
growth in the local economy. 

Project overview 

A project is underway to deliver a new school hall at Milperra Public School. The new school hall will include a stage 
and storage facilities while the existing hall will be repurposed as part of a separate project. 

Progress summary 

• Intrec Management Pty Ltd has been awarded the construction contract for the project. 

• Intrec will start detailed design and prepare documentation for the Complying Development Certificate 
planning approval.  

• Site establishment is scheduled to start Monday 18 October. This involves the installation of temporary 
fencing; sediment and erosion control; and site offices and amenities.  

• Main works, which starts with site remediation, is scheduled to commence on Monday 1 November.  
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Site remediation 

During a recent investigation of below-ground material, suspected asbestos containing material (ACM) was found in 
the location of the new school hall. The material has been confirmed as containing friable asbestos, which requires 
remediation prior to construction works proceeding.  

From Monday 1 November, site remediation activities will take place. Safety measures and monitoring will be put in 
place to ensure there is no risk to students, staff or the local community. Once remediation activities commence the 
area will be cordoned off and remain out of bounds to students and staff until remediation is completed and 
clearance certificates have been issued. 

This work will be completed as a necessary improvement to the school. 

Working hours 

Working hours are Monday to Friday, 7 am to 5 pm and Saturday, 8am to 3pm. No work will occur on Sundays or 
public holidays, unless otherwise advised. All work will be within NSW Government's Public Health Orders and 
relevant COVID restrictions. 

Thank you for your patience while we deliver this important school infrastructure. 
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